School of the Natural Order

P.O. Box 150 FAX: 775.234.7252
Baker, NV 89311 email: :sno(@sno.org

Phone 775.234.7304 website: http://www.sno.grg
November 28, 2011 |

Jason King, Nevada State Engineer
Nevada Division of Water Resources
901 S. Stewart St., Suite 2002
Carson City, NV 89701

The purpose of this letter is to register our concern and to protest the Nevada state water engineer’s
consideration of allowing SNWA to construct a water pipeline in Snake Valley, NV.

The School of the Natural Order is a spiritual school that was founded by Ra]ph deBit (Vltvan) in 1946.
Vitvan passed on in 1964. As a non-profit educational corporatlon our main purpose now is tolpreserve
and disseminate Vitvan’s teachings in written as well as in audio form. The School’s headquarters '
(Home Farm) have been located in the foothills of Snake Valley, just east of Great Basin National Park,
since 1957. It is located on the site of one of the early homesteads and several of the original buildings
remain, as well as several original fruit tees that are over 100 years old and still bear fruit,

Our facilities include a classroom, meditation center, library, guest quarters, a main house with offices,
kitchen, dining room, laundry and food storage, several large gardens, barn, orchard, root cellars,
maintenance shops, several private homes, and rental mobile homes. We also have a private cemetery
where Vitvan, his wife and several of our former students are buried. Qur current activities include
maintaining a website, publishing and sellmg Vitvan’s spoken and written materials, and maintaining
Home Farm, a 360 acre property, for seminars, classes and retreats.

In order to exist and maintain all of the above mentioned facilities and activities, we are totally
dependent on our spring fed water system, We filed for water rights on these springs in the mid- -
1980°s.We received a grant several years ago to develop some of the springs that we are fortunate
enough to have located on our property. Previous to this, we relied on relatively undeveloped springs
that did not provide enough water for our needs, necessitating frequent watering and flushing réstrictions
which if not strictly monitored, ran our water tanks dry. Needless to say we highly value our delicious,
spring water and the beautiful oasis it creates for our spiritual community. In this remote, high desert
area we have learned the meaning of sustainability and of being dedicated custodians of our land.

In short, the survival of Home Farm, its homestead history, its natural beauty, and everything w:e have
done here for almost 50 years to carry on Vitvan’s legacy, is dependent on our water. If the proposed
drilling and piping of water out of Snake Valley dries up our springs, as it almost certainly willdo, this
little community will cease to exist and an irreplaceable natural environment will be lost forever.

We plead with you to deny SNWA’s applications, which are lacking in scientific evidence and are full
of false promises, unknowns and uncertainties. We urge you to support the No Action alternative and-
fulfill your mission “to sustain the health, dlversﬁy and productmty of public lands.” ="

Thank you for your con51derat10n
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Chairman of the Board, Schbol of the Natural Order =



